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CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of the Brooklyn Public Library was held Monday, May 2, 2022 at 5:00 pm.   Those present were President Matt Maschmann, Secretary Tammy Kriegel, Board Members – Chris Hurst, Carla Kriegel, Bob Lacina, Bonnie Mills and Library Director Josh Gerard.  Absent – Kathy Minnaert 
Vice President Chris Hurst called the meeting to order at 5:04 pm.  Minutes were read.  Motion by Bob, 2nd Bonnie to approve the April 4, 2022 minutes.  All ayes, Motion carried. 
Treasurer Report
1st STATE BANK CHECKING

$17,158.91

BUILDING & MAINTENANCE FUND
$  3,512.91

FIRST STATE BANK CD’S


$30,822.17
CLAIMS: 

Brooklyn Municipal Utilities

$   362.52
Brooklyn Telecommunications
$     85.73
First State Bank


$   514.52


IPERS




$   401.42


Treasurer St of Iowa


$     84.00


Payroll




$2,999.90


VISA




$1,977.74


Wellmark Blue Cross


$   461.42





Total
       
$6,887.25
Motion by Carla, 2nd Chris to approve the above claims.  All ayes, Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Job Recruitment – Sharon Schott has agreed to stay on and work a few times a year for activities she will be needed.  Shawnlyle Bond has been hired to fill in for Josh when he is on vacation, sick, etc.  Katie Fuller will assist Josh at Story Time and be a part time Library Assistant.

The new shelving has not been ordered as we are waiting on DEMCO to place the order.  Hopefully they will get back to us soon.
NEW BUSINESS
Raises – Motion by Matt, 2nd Bonnie to approve a 10% raise for Library Director Josh Gerard.  All ayes, Motion carried.  Motion by Matt, 2nd Bonnie to bump all part time help to $12.00 an hour.  All ayes, Motion carried.

Automatic Door – Motion Tammy, 2nd by Matt to ask Collum Electric to look at the automatic door and repair. All ayes, Motion carried.

Mulch – Barb Schwiebert has graciously volunteered to work on the landscaping again this year.  She is to charge any supplies needed at Hall’s Feed and Seed.
LIBRARY DIRECTORS REPORT
Friends of the Library – Friends are busy making more Mystery Boxes.  The first batch was all checked out within 90 minutes.  A Kentucky Derby Fundraiser is planned for May 7th at the Library.  It will be from 4-6 with a lot of delicious finger food.  Wear your fancy hat!
Bookmobile – The patrons at Brooklyn Community Estate love having the bookmobile come and love the large print books.

Extension Programs – in May, 2 escape rooms are planned for the 9-12 group.  Our K- 3rd grade will have a Ramps and Pathways Finale.
Library Field Trips – so far Preschool, Kindergarten, 1st and 5th grade have signed up to come for a field trip.

Summer Reading Program – registration has begun will all sponsors back    ….   Josh and Katie have created a summer event calendar.  It will be circulated at BGM School and eventually on Facebbok.  Every Wednesday from June 1 through the middle of August a fun event is scheduled.
Donation – The library is receiving a $1000.00 charitable grant issued through the Brooklyn Community Foundation Endowment Fund.
The next meeting will be Monday, June 6, 2022 at 5:00 pm.

With no further business to discuss Motion by Chris, 2nd Carla to adjourn at 5:31 pm.

Goats came to Story Time
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